



contents

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

COFFEE HOUR

FROM THE EDITOR

PAID MEMBERS

CPWC FUNDRAISER/SOCIAL EVENTS

RETIRED FACULTY AND STAFF CENTENNIAL SCHOLARSHIP REPORT

FRIENDS NOTED IN PASSING

WHO, WHEN AND WHERE?

TECHNOLOGY NOTES

DUES AND NEWS FORM

CENTENNIAL SCHOLARSHIP DONATION FORM

SPRING 2023 edition

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

By Bill Kellogg

"We Should Be Proud"

We conducted three outstanding luncheon programs this year. In the Fall we toured the new JUSTIN and J. LOHR Center for Wine and Viticulture, in Winter Quarter listened to Vice President for Strategic Enrollment Management, Terrance Harris, and this quarter toured the new William and Linda Frost Center for Research and Innovation. I came away from all three events having the same common thought. That thought had to do with how essential the great work of the past faculty and staff were to the success the University is experiencing now. If it were not for the excellent work of the past faculty and staff to provide students with the essential knowledge, skills, and attitudes necessary for their future success, I doubt very seriously if any of the donations that contributed to these new facilities, or the success the campus is currently enjoying with an excellent application pool of students, would have happened without YOU, our retired faculty and staff population. We can take pride in what is occurring at Cal Poly right now, as I firmly believe what is taking place is a direct result of the excellent work and dedication of our retired population. If you were not able to join us for our luncheons this year and tour either of the two new facilities we saw, I invite you to stop in and take a personal tour on your own. You will be very impressed. And yes, thank you for the great job you did as a faculty or staff member at Cal Poly.

Our next event to take place this year will be the annual June Jubilee hosted by President Armstrong and his wife, Sharon. This luncheon is a tribute to the retired faculty and staff. It is likely that we will fill up, so be sure to make your reservations early and plan to attend.

Since the writing of my last newsletter article, we lost one of our strongest supporters of Cal Poly, Don Morris. Don was a Board member of the RFSA for many years and constantly inspired our Board and membership with great memories of the past. We will miss Don and his leadership! Lark Carter provided an excellent reflection about Don's life, and his Cal Poly involvement at our Winter Quarter luncheon. We want the spouses of our deceased members to know they are welcome and encouraged to participate in our RFSA events. Life membership in our organization is transferable to a surviving spouse

edition

RETIRED FACULTY & STAFF ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

PRESIDENT

Dr. Bill Kellogg

bkellogg@calpoly.edu

PROGRAMS VICE PRESIDENT Charlie Crabb ccrabb@calpoly.edu

TREASURER Vacant

SECRETARY
Carolyn Jones
carolynjones123@sbcglobal.net

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Elaine Ramos Doyle eramosdo@calpoly.edu

SCHOLARSHIP OFFICER Laura Dimmitt ldimmitt@gmail.com

UNIVERSITY TECHNOLOGY LIAISON Dr. Joe Grimes jgrimes@calpoly.edu

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT Vacant

MEMBERSHIP RECRUITMENT OFFICER Kathy Mastako klmastak@calpoly.edu

SPECIAL EVENTS OFFICER
Dana L. Azevedo
dazevedo@calpoly.edu

COFFEE HOUR OFFICER Gail Simmons gsimmons@calpoly.edu

WEBSITE DESIGN & IMPLEMENTATION
OFFICER
Mikele Hushing-Kline
mikelehk@calpoly.edu

UNIVERSITY DEVELOPMENT & ALUMNI ENGAGEMENT Jenny Heckendorf jhheckend@calpoly.edu upon the death of a life member. If you know spouses of former Cal Poly retired faculty and staff members who have passed away, please invite them to join us for our events.

We are having tremendous success with our Coffee Hour meetings taking place every month. Gail Simmons is doing an excellent job promoting and hosting these monthly connection opportunities for the RFSA. Besides the opportunity for great fellowship, we have also heard from wonderful speakers on topics relative to San Luis Obispo County. If you have not joined us for Coffee Hour, please know you are welcome to attend!

Thank you to those who have contributed to this issue of our newsletter, and especially to Elaine Ramos Doyle for her editing skills.

COFFEE HOUR

The Coffee Hour programs will continue on the third Monday of the month. Coffee Hour has had excellent speakers the last couple of months. In January, the speaker, Dr. Benjamin Ruttenberg, discussed offshore windmills, the clam population and aquaculture on the Central Coast. He was an excellent speaker! In February, there was a record crowd to listen to David Blakely tell us about his father, a former pilot during World War II. Coming soon there will be a movie that documents some of his stories. In March, Katelyn Malo from Tenet Health was the guest speaker. She took us through the Stop the Bleed program. Attendants of this program found it very worthwhile. The next scheduled Coffee Hour is Monday, April 17th with a speaker yet to be determined. Everyone is welcome, so come join us for coffee, pastries, and fellowship. The programs start at 9:30 a.m. at the Dairy Technology Center on Campus and end around 10:30 or 11:00. Plenty of parking is available.

edition

from the editor

If you have a short article, remembrance of a significant person, or event from your time at Cal Poly, submit the article and I will include it in our next newsletter.

Please email your article to: eramosdo@calpoly.edu

Or you can mail it to me at:

Elaine Ramos Doyle 2381 Claranita Avenue Los Osos, CA 93402

PAID MEMBERS

Amadee, Gaston* Amaral, Rose* Andrews, Charles* Armentrout, Doris* Bailey, Phil* Baker, Carly* Balasubramanian, K.N.* Baldwin, Sharon * Barboza, Val* Barclay, Ken Berning, Leanne* Bertrando, Luther 23 Bethel Walt* Bierly, Lee * Biezad, Daniel* Blakely, David 31 Bostrom Ruth* Bragg, Martin* Brauninger, Andrea* Briggs, Steven Brookshire, Carol* Brown, Joanie Brown, Johanna* Butler, Kent* Carter, Lark * Casey, Glen* Christy, David Ciesielski, Barbara* Coats, Elaine* Connely, John* Cota, Harold* Crabb, Charlie* Crawley, Frank* Daly, James* Dana, Charles* Deaton, Len* Degnen, Jean DeLey, Warren* Dettloff, Erland Devore, Jay* Dimmitt, Laura* Dingus, Del* Duarte, Arthur* Eastham, George* Edmisten, Yvonne* Ellison, Richard Equinoa, Richard* Ericson, Amv* Eto, Janice* Eyler, Mary* Fabricius, Peggy Favalora, Jana

Fenske, Barbara Fierstine, Harry & Arline* Flores, Robert* Fong, Jane* Frey, Winton* Fujitani, Sharon* Genereux, Douglas* Gerard, Doug* Glassmeyer, Sonja* Glidden, Marge* Gordon, Raymond* Gowgani, Margarite* Greil, Jim* Grimes, Joe* Gurnee, Meri Kay* Hale, Tom & Ruth* Hanks, Marjorie* Haskell, Mary Jane* Henry, David* Herlihy, Jack* Holland, Janie* Hollstien, Roy* Holtz, Alan* Hood, Myron* Hoover, Robert L.* Hosegood-Martin, Patricia* Hostetter, Carolyn* Howard-Green, Paula* Hsu, John* Johnson, William* Jones, Carolyn Kellogg, Bill* Kenvin, Roger* Kinunen, Diana* Kitamura, Bob* Kohlen, Patricia* Krishnan, Ramasubramanian* Kuhlenschmidt, Sharon* Lang, Martin* LaSalle, Tim* Lebens, Frank* Leong, Carol Leong, Kingston Levenson, Harvey* Lewis, George* Lindvall, John* Liu, Mei-Ling* Locasio, James Mach, George MacCarley, Art

Maksoudian, Lorraine*

edition

PAID MEMBERS (continued)

Mastako, Kathy* Maxwell, Marguerite McCorkle, Bob* McNeely, George* Melvin, Barbara* Michaud, Bill* Michel, Clem* Milburn, Viola* Morris, Jean* Mulder, Tahoma* Murphy, James* Murray, Randall* Naretto, Ed* Nelson, Lawrence* O'Connor, Eugene* Oates, Guy*

Olivas, Susan*
Perryman-Snow, Elizabeth*
Plumb, Timothy*
Ramos, Yvonne
Ramos Doyle, Elaine
Rathbun, Elaine*
Rebik, Leslie*
Regan, Jan*
Rheinisch, Diana*

Riener, Kenneth* Rogalla, Connie* Rosenfield, Stan* Rosenthal, Bianca* Rush, Theresa*

Sabol, Joe*
Salo, Glenn*
Saltzman-Saveker, Judy*
Schaffner, David*
Sharp, Harry Jr.*
Shelton, Mark
Simmons, Gail
Snyder, Dave*

Sorensen, L. Robert*

Starkey, Jean*

Stebbins, Michael*
Stern, Joan*
Story, Elisa*
Stowe, Keith*
Suhr, Moon Ja Minn*
Takken, Meredith*

Suhr, Moon Ja Minr Takken, Meredith* Tantum, Claudia 25 Thomas, Gregory* Toma, Yvonne* Troy, Bernie* Tuttle, Sondra24 Tyner, Judy*

Van Wynagaarden, Willem*

Valle, Victor

Valencia-Laver, Debra*
Vollmer, Howard*
Voss, Carolyn*
Waddell, Joseph*
Wall, Matt*
Wallace, Sandra
Walters, Dirk*
Waterbury, Archie*
Wardlaw, Nancy
Webb, James*
Webster, Jim*

Wheatley, Patrick & JoAnn*

Whiteford, Mary Wiley, J. Barron* Wilson, Loris* Winkler, Wynette* Wormley, Kim* Yang, Dave* Yucikas, Stanley Yip, Christopher Zuur, Tom*

Wehner, David*

*Life Member 04/02/2023

edition

CPWC FUNDRAISER/SOCIAL EVENTS

Join the Cal Poly Women's Club for a no host dinner from 5-7 pm at Milestone Tavern, 972 Foothill Blvd. in San Luis Obispo on Monday, April 24, 2023. Milestone Tavern will be donating 20% of meal and drink checks to the Cal Poly Women's Club Scholarship fund. RSVP to Natalie White at nataliewslo@gmail.com.

The Cal Poly Women's Club also invites you to their May Luncheon to be held Saturday, May 20, 2023, at the SLO Country Club. Eve Vigil, founder of the Friends of San Luis Obispo Botanical Garden will be the guest speaker. RSVP to Elaine Ramos Doyle at emrdmom@gmail.com for more information.

RETIRED FACULTY AND STAFF CENTENNIAL SCHOLARSHIP REPORT

By Laura Dimmitt

Greetings for a warm and dry spring 2023!

With the recent close of the first quarter of 2023, figures are not yet available to report. Stay tuned for our next publication for an update. As reported in January, the RFS Centennial Scholarship Endowment fair market value is \$154,700.43. Considering the ongoing market fluctuation, it remains critical that we encourage you to remember or honor a loved one with a donation to the endowment. It is also a rewarding and personal benefit to donate. We look forward to meeting our 2022-23 academic year scholarship awardees at the June Jubilee!

You can find a donation form in this newsletter or visit https://rfsa.calpoly.edu/scholarship to donate online. Thank you for your ongoing generosity!

edition

friends noted in passing

BY ELAINE RAMOS DOYLE

RENNY AVEY (AGRIBUSINESS)

Renny passed away October 31, 2022. He taught students in Agribusiness for over 30 years. Renny was well loved in the department by administration, fellow teachers and students alike. He enjoyed nothing better than being on a river with a fly fishing rod in hand.

JAMES GUTHRIE (ARCHITECTURAL ENGINEERING)

Jim passed away November 9, 2022. He retired from private industry after 30 years and taught at Cal Poly for 7 years. Beyond Jim's passion for building and construction, he loved good meals and conversations with family and friends. And he was always generous in sharing his time and the benefit of his experience.

WHO, WHEN AND WHERE?

Theresa Rush (Multicultural Engineering) – I'm a swimmer. I read novels, am learning Spanish, and enjoying family! I'm also enjoying walking, hiking, and cooking.

Sandra Wallace (Dairy Products Technology) – I volunteer a lot!

Ken Barclay - (Student Life) - Keeping as active as possible!

Dave Christy - (College of Business) – Trying my best to avoid getting COVID!

Rick Ellison - (University Advancement) – I retired in 2016 after serving in the CSU at Cal Poly, Chico and CSUN. I currently serve as the Executive Director of Bike SLO County and am involved with bicycle education, advocacy and a D14 bike shop called the Bike Kitchen.

Mark Shelton - (Crop Science) — I am enjoying fly fishing, playing tennis, reading, visiting kids and grandkids and friends. Am really enjoying being healthy after a health setback following cancer surgery.

Nancy Wardlaw - (Cal Poly Corp and State) — I am trying to keep moving and playing mah-jongg with friends and beyond.

TECHNOLOGY NOTES

By Joe Grimes

Based on interactions with some of you, the article, "Protect Yourself Online" has been revised throughout with a couple of additional items added at the beginning. To see the document, tap the following "Read More" button. Read More

If there is a topic that you would like addressed in the newsletter, please let me know. Also, I will be happy to answer any individual questions you might have. If you do wish to contact me, please send me an email at jgrimes@calpoly.edu or give me a call (805) 540-0678.

Retired Faculty & Staff Membership

DUES AND NEWS FORM

Spouse's name		
Address		
City		State ZIP
Phone	Email address	
□ Check here if you do no	t have email and need to have	e the newsletter mailed to you.
Year you began at Cal Poly	Position/Departmen	t
□ Faculty □ Staf	Year retired	_ Today's Date
Check payable to:	Mail the above form and cho	eck to:
Cal Poly RFSA	Gail Simmons 4615 San Vicente Ave. Atascadero, CA 93422	Thank you
Update Contact Info for	University Records	
Name		O for CAL POLY
		State ZIP
		_ Year retired from Cal Poly
Position/Department		🗆 Faculty 🗆 Sta
		LEARN BY DOING

SPRING 2023

edition

news and dues

Annual dues for 2023 are due

January 1, 2023. To pay dues for 2023, enclose your \$10 check payable to: Cal Poly RFSA

Complete and include the form to the right and mail to:

Gail Simmons 4615 San Vicente Ave. Atascadero, CA 93422

Dues for the year are from January 1 through December 31.

For a Life Membership, fill out

the Centennial Scholarship Endowment Donation form on the following page. The entire \$250 will be added to the Retired Faculty and Staff Centennial Scholarship Endowment.

Make your \$250 check payable to: Cal Poly Foundation

The entire \$250 will be added to the Retired Faculty and Staff Centennial Scholarship Endowment.

Let Cal Poly know if your contact info needs updating. Please use the form on the right so that your university records stay current.

1 Grand Avenue

San Luis Obispo, CA 93407-0444

ALLOCATION #2106

CENTENNIAL SCHOLARSHIP DONATION FORM

Please complete this form to donate to the Retired Faculty and Staff Scholarship Endowment. A \$250 donation enables you to become a life member of the Cal Poly Retired Faculty and Staff Association. You may also wish to make a donation in honor of someone or in memory of someone.

Enclosed is my contribution of (check one):								
□\$1,000	□ \$500	□ \$250	□ \$100	□ \$50	□\$			
Name(s)								
Address								
City					State	ZIP		
Phone								
Email address								
Donation in Honor of								
Donation in Memory of								
Make check Cal Poly	payable to: Foundation				LEARN BY DOING	CAL POLY Foundation		
Mail check a	and this form	n to:						
Universit	y Developm ce of Gift Pla		ni Engagem	ent		Thank you!		

SPRING 2023

edition

our endowment

The Retired Faculty and Staff Centennial Scholarship Endowment is a way for us to give

back and collectively make a greater impact on deserving students. Please consider donating to our endowment by using the form on the right.

One may also donate online at http://bit.ly/2u3r6yM. It is a perfect opportunity to secure lifetime dues and/or honor or memorialize someone special.

Thank you for your ongoing generosity and believing in the future leaders of tomorrow.

Interested in creating a personal endowment?

Please contact the Office of Gift Planning at 805-756-7125 or plannedgiving@calpoly.edu